Hampton Falls Heritage Commission
Draft Minutes March 12, 2018

Attending: Beverly Mutrie, Chair, Mary Ann Hill, Secretary, Phil Chura Commissioner. Absent: David
French, Vice-Chair and Richard McDermott, Selectman/Commissioner.

The meeting commenced at 2:17 pm. The minutes from February were approved as written upon a
motion by Phil Chura, seconded by B. Mutrie and Mary Ann agreed.

Discussion about upcoming conferences and Heritage Workshops. B. Mutrie will hope to attend the
Planning Board one in Concord on April 28 and also the N. Hampton House Styles talk on Wed. the 21st.
Phil and Mary Ann were interested in the North Hampton one also.

Mary Ann and Beverly agreed to meet on Thursday at 1 pm to add more information to the Survey.
We discussed Phil's proposal to photograph historic houses and take distance from the road. A motion
was made to do 25 houses this year at $50 each by Mary Ann provided permission from landowners

obtained. Beverly seconded and it passed. Phil will put data on external hard drive if we purchase one.

We still would like to find the Warren Brown Stone at junction of Brown Road and Old Stage roads. We
found that the owner was Carroll. Phil will try to find it with his drone when weather cooperates.

Mary Ann made a motion to reimburse Wendy $49 for Weebly internet hosting service, Phil seconded
and Beverly agreed.
Phil would be interested in posting pictures and information to our website. We will discuss this next

month.

We will also discuss further action regarding our proposal to allow the two town buildings to become a
Local Historic District.

The meeting adjourned at 3:10 upon a motion by Mary Ann, seconded by Phil.

Beverly Mutrie, acting Secretary



